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ERRATUM

WIRELINE COMPETITION BUREAU ANNOUNCES ADDITIONAL 120 RATE-OF-
RETURN CARRIER STUDY AREAS ELECTING INCENTIVE REGULATION FOR 

THEIR BUSINESS DATA SERVICES

WC Docket No. 17-144

On July 11, 2024, the Wireline Competition Bureau released a Public Notice, DA 24-667, in the 
above captioned proceeding.1  To correct the total number of rate-of-return carrier study areas have 
elected BDS incentive regulation as a result of the 2019, 2020, and 2024 elections, this Erratum amends 
the second page of the Public Notice, in the third paragraph, by replacing the number “347” with “348.”2  
To correct the listing of “Rate-of-Return Carriers Electing Incentive Regulation for Business Data 
Services Effective July 2, 2024,” this Erratum also amends the Appendix of the Public Notice by adding 
the entry of Blue Valley Tele-Communications, Inc., KS, Study Area Code (SAC) 411746,3 in 
alphabetical order, and deleting the entry of Buckland Telephone Company, OH, SAC 300589.4 

- FCC -

1 Wireline Competition Bureau Announces Additional 120 Rate-of-Return Carrier Study Areas Electing Incentive 
Regulation for their Business Data Services, WC Docket No. 17-144, Public Notice, DA 24-667 (WCB Jul. 11, 
2024) (Public Notice).  
2 See Wireline Competition Bureau Announces Rate-of-Return Carriers Electing Incentive Regulation for their 
Business Data Services, WC Docket No. 17-144, Public Notice 34 FCC Rcd 4846, 4846-4850, Appx. (WCB 2019) 
(incorrectly stating that 88 study areas elected incentive regulation in 2019 when in fact 89 study areas elected 
incentive regulation in 2019); Wireline Competition Bureau Announces Rate-of-Return Carriers Electing Incentive 
Regulation for their Business Data Services, WC Docket No. 17-144, Public Notice, 35 FCC Rcd 7037, 7037 (WCB 
2020) (noting that 139 study areas elected incentive regulation in 2020).
3 See Letter from Candace Wright, CEO, Blue Valley Tele-Communications, Inc., to Trent Harkrader, FCC, WC 
Docket Nos. 17-144, 16-143, and 05-25 (filed Apr. 8, 2024).  
4 See Letter from Douglas G. Place, General Manager, Buckland Telephone Company, to Trent Harkrader, Bureau 
Chief, Wireline Competition Bureau, FCC, WC Docket No. 17-144 (filed Apr. 30, 2024); Letter from Douglas G. 
Place, General Manager, Buckland Telephone Company, to Trent Harkrader, Bureau Chief, Wireline Competition 
Bureau, FCC, WC Docket No. 17-144 (filed Apr. 24, 2024).


